
SENATE BILL REPORT

SB 5211

AS OF JANUARY 26, 1993

Brief Description: Requiring posting of ferry equipment
rental rates.

SPONSORS:Senator Haugen

SENATE COMMITTEE ON TRANSPORTATION

Staff: Vicki Fabre (786-7313)

Hearing Dates: January 28, 1993

BACKGROUND:

A Public Transportation Benefit District (PTBA) is authorized
to contract with a private firm or corporation for the use of
transportation facilities. Before a contract for the lease of
any PTBA facility is let to a private person, firm or
corporation, a general schedule of rental rates for bus
equipment, applicable to all certificated common carriers must
be publicly posted. Competitive bids are required for all
other facilities. Current law does not specifically require
the posting of rental rates for ferry equipment where the
proposed contract is between a PTBA and private passenger-only
ferry service.

SUMMARY:

A private person, firm, or corporation which operates private
passenger ferry service is required to publicly post rental
rates for ferry equipment prior to letting a contract for the
lease of any PTBA facility.

Appropriation: none

Revenue: none

Fiscal Note: none requested
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